
Initial Letter to ND Legislative Council 

 

 

11/29/2023 

 

Ms.Liz Fordahl 
Assistant Code Revisor 
North Dakota Legislative Council 
State Capitol 
600 East Boulevard, 2nd Floor 
Bismarck, ND 58505-0360 
 

Dear Ms. Fordahl: 

 

The Notice of Intent to Adopt and Amend Administrative Rules and a copy of the 

proposed rules are enclosed as required by N.D.C.C. § 28-32-10(1). 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Bridget Dowling, North Dakota State Board of Psychologist Examiners 

 

Enclosures 

Proposed Rule Changes 
Full Notice  



FULL NOTICE OF INTENT TO ADOPT, AMEND, ADMINISTRATIVE RULES 
 

TAKE NOTICE that the North Dakota State Board of Psychologist Examiners will 

hold a public hearing to address proposed amendments to and enact, N.D. Admin. Code 

Psychologist Licensure, 66-02-01-03, section 2, line D and enact 66-04 at 3:00 p.m. 

on Friday, February 9, 2024, at the Badlands Human Service Center, 1463 I-94 Business 

Loop E, Dickinson, ND 58601. The purpose of the proposed rule and amendment is to 

implement statutes, and a new predoctoral psychology internship program. The 

proposed rule and amendment, address(es) protocol for NDSBPE when a licensee 

practices in North Dakota without a license and outlines the predoctoral psychology 

internship program. 

The proposed rule and amendment is not expected to have an impact on the 

regulated community in excess of $50,000.   

The proposed rulemaking implements bill number SB 2205, enacted during 

the most recent legislative session, concerning the Board being able to adopt rules 

and standards to establish a predoctoral supervised psychological internship 

program.  

The proposed rules may be reviewed at the office of The North Dakota State Board 

of Psychologist Examiners, at 2900 E Broadway Ave, Bismarck, ND, 58501, or online on 

their website at https://www.ndsbpe.org/. A copy of the proposed rules and/or a regulatory 

analysis may be requested by writing the above address, e-mailing 

BoardOffice@ndsbpe.org or calling 701-214-5580. Written or oral comments on the 

proposed rules sent to the above address or telephone number and received by February 

23, 2024, will be fully considered. 

If you plan to attend the public hearing and will need special facilities or assistance 

relating to a disability, please contact the NDSBPE at the above telephone number or 

address at least 5 days prior to the public hearing. 

Dated this 29 day of November, 2024. 

 

Bridget Dowling 

mailto:BoardOffice@ndsbpe.org

